

December 6, 2018

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL
Shaun Johnson
NYISO Director, Market Mitigation & Analysis
10 Krey Boulevard,
Rensselaer, NY 12144
(518) 356-7390

Re: Withdrawal of Notice of Intent to Mothball and Generator Deactivation Assessment for Selkirk Cogen Partners, LP, PTID 23801 ("Selkirk I") and 23799 ("Selkirk II")

On October 4, 2017, pursuant to Public Service Commission Case No. 05-E-0889 Proceeding on Motion of the Commission to Establish Policies and Procedures Regarding Generation Unit Retirements and New York Independent System Operator Technical Bulletin 185, Generator Retirement Procedure, Selkirk Cogen Partners, LP ("Selkirk") provided notice to the New York Public Service Commission ("NYPSC"), the New York Independent System Operator ("NYISO"), and National Grid, LLC ("NG"), that Selkirk intended to mothball Selkirk I and Selkirk II facilities. Selkirk then provided further information to NYISO pursuant to the NYISO Generator Deactivation Process, including the Generator Deactivation Form filed October 12, 2017. Following receipt of the NYISO Selkirk I and II Generator Deactivation Assessment on April 27, 2018, Selkirk was authorized to deactivate by May 17, 2019.

Selkirk is hereby providing notice to NYPSC, NYISO and NG that it no longer intends to mothball Selkirk I and Selkirk II and is withdrawing the Generator Deactivation Notice described above. Selkirk understands that in withdrawing this notice and stating its intent not to deactivate, Selkirk must reimburse NYISO and any relevant NY Transmission Owners for the cost of performing the Generator Deactivation Assessment for Selkirk I and Selkirk II facilities in accordance with Section 38.14.2 of Attachment FF of the NYISO OATT. Selkirk seeks to comply with this requirement and requests a statement of costs from NYISO for such Generator Deactivation Assessment.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Roger Miller at roger.miller@alternacapital.com.

Regards,

Selkirk Cogen Partners, LP

By JMC Selkirk LLC, its Managing General Partner

CC:

Hon. Kathleen H. Burgess Secretary to the Commission (secretary@nys.dps.gov)
Kevin Lanahan, NYISO Vice President for External Affairs (klanahan@nyiso.com)
Richard Dewey, NYISO Executive Vice President (rdewey@nyiso.com)
Kevin George, National Grid (kevin.george@nationalgrid.com)
Carlos Gavilondo, National Grid (Carlos.Gavilondo@nationalgrid.com)

Stakeholder services@nyiso.com

John Hanlon, PurEnergy (jhanlon@Purenergyllc.com)

Christopher Berendt, Drinker Biddle (Christopher.Berendt@dbr.com)

Emily Maus, Drinker Biddle (Emily.Maus@dbr.com)